
COUNCIL OF NORTHERN CAVING CLUBS 
 

 

Notification of Annual General Meeting 2018: 
Saturday 10th March 2018, Hellifield Village Institute, Hellifield, 10:00am 

 

All full member clubs please send a representative. A list of all current full members can be found 

here: https://cncc.org.uk/get-involved/membership/current-clubs.php  

 

If your club is regularly involved in any aspect of northern caving but is not on the above list as a 

CNCC full member club, we strongly encourage you to apply to become a member:  

https://cncc.org.uk/get-involved/membership/apply.php 

 

As usual, voting representatives must bring a letter from a club official to authenticate them to 

deliver their club vote. This letter may be emailed to me in advance of the meeting instead. 

 

There are 14 positions on the CNCC Committee available to full member clubs, and several Officer 

positions available to any interested individuals. The position of Individual Caver (IC) representative 

will also once again be up for election. Current Officers and Committee can be found here: 

https://cncc.org.uk/about/committee.php   

 

Our ‘Get Involved’ webpage explains more about these various roles: 

https://cncc.org.uk/get-involved/ 

 

The deadline for providing me with notification of your intention to stand (or re-stand) for an Officer 

or Committee position (Including the IC Representative), is Saturday 13th January. Notification needs 

only be an informal email, ideally with a very short statement about why you are applying and any 

other relevant information. This will be circulated to all full members ahead of the meeting.  

 

If you have any items you would like to see raised at the meeting, please let me know by the same 

deadline. The agenda will be available on the website no later than 27th January 2018. 

 

Remember, all CNCC meetings are open meetings, and anyone is welcome to attend. 

 

As you will have seen from our recent newsletters, we have some exciting initiatives the moment, 

including moves towards a new and more modern system of managed access, and implementation 

of the new CNCC anchor scheme. It would be great to welcome some new clubs to the Committee, 

new Officers to the team, or new individual attendees to come along and be part of this for 2018. 

 

I am always happy to answer any questions, please just drop me an email. 

 

Matt Ewles, Secretary, Council of Northern Caving Clubs  

Secretary@cncc.org.uk 
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